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Where are the soldiers …

The care and maintenance of military cemeteries are the responsibility of the state; however, success depends on the social support. The graveyards of soldiers fallen in fierce battles during World War I on territories belonging to Slovakia today, are in need of a thorough reconstruction. The members of the NGO association, Klub Vojenskej Histórie Beskydy (http://www.kvhbeskydy.sk) seated in Humenné, together with the volunteers of the Krajczáros Foundation (http://krajczaros.uw.hu) of Székesfehérvár have been doing this job since 2010.

On 15 July, wooden crosses made and donated by Master Carpenter Lajos Tóth of Soltvadkert (Hungary) were set up by the members of the co-operating Slovak club and Hungarian foundation in Prislop (Slovakia). The contribution of the local government and entrepreneurs of Székesfehérvár –with procurement of the required construction materials (cement, gravel, sand, hardware, screw, paint), metalworking and painting– made the project a real teamwork.

Eighty-one soldiers sleep their last sleep in the churchyard of the tiny village of Prislop located near the Ukrainian and the Polish borders. It would be good to know if they have any descendants, where their descendants live, and even better to be able to let the descendants know that their relatives rest in peace in this village.

With the approach of the centenary of the Great War, the committed representatives of the Slovak and Hungarian associations are taking part in this work in close co-operation, shoulder to shoulder. A stronger support from the two involved states, however, would be more than welcome in order to do this activity more effectively. Although the achievements are quite spectacular, social and state support is essential for further progression. Incidentally the latter would be expectable, considering the obligations of the 1949 Geneva Convention. Beside the financial support, there would be a high need for MEDIA support calling the public like e.g. in Austria or Germany. Partners would be required for putting in due state the graveyard of eighty-nine Hungarian hussars in Stakcin. Similarly, the graves of Hungarians fallen in Subcarpathia during World War I and II and buried at the ruins of the Khust castle are in need to be saved from devastation. Numerous examples can be listed. But the role of the media should not only be to mediate the request for assistance, but to publish the achievements made in caring of war graves.

